Osceola Elementary School
School Advisory Council

SAC Minutes
February 16, 2021

Members in attendance: Rebecca Keffer, Sheila Lawshe, Lindsey Robertson, Amanda Baker
Others present: Becky Westover, Richard Diem, Lindsay Taylor, Tony Coleman, Amber Noseworthy, Shelly Erb, Demara Sherman, Katie Gordon, Paula Rivera, Stacy McDowell, Kathleen Hunting, Erika Amara, Brent Wainscott
· Meeting called to order at 5:31
· 1st motion- Rebecca Keffer
· 2nd motion- Amber Noseworthy
· Review and Approval of January minutes
· 1st motion- Lindsey Robertson
· 2nd motion- Rebecca Keffer
· Funds Report- no update
· SIP Mid-year implementation update: Waldrop & Keffer
· OES is working on raising learning gains, proficiency, and the lowest 25%. Third, fourth and fifth graders have recently completed their winter I-Ready diagnostic. Rebecca Keffer shares that the data looks good. She also added that the larger gaps that are being seen is in the primary grades. OES has put several interventions in place in order to fill the gaps that they are seeing. Rebecca shared that she shared the school’s success with the district and bragged about out teachers. Mrs. Keffer stated that they are using standards-based assessments in 5th grade that also help prepare students for the FSA assessment. They take the data from these assessments and create a plan to remediate where needed. Mrs. Keffer shared that the leadership team is working closely with the school’s social worker to ensure we are meeting the needs of our students’ social and emotional needs. Rebecca shared due to the COVID-19 pandemic our school has not been able to conduct our PRIDE time interventions in the same focused way we have in past years. Students are still making gains, but she hopes we will be able to go back to our previous way of doing interventions sooner rather than later.
· SAC Survey Question Updates – Survey opened on February 4th 
· SAC surveys went out on Feb 4th. Mrs. Lawshe shared that 32% of our parents have completed the survey. From the faculty and staff, 43% of them have completed the survey.
· District Update
· Shout out to Mrs. Keffer for giving a wonderful presentation to the district this morning.
· Title 1 Update- no update
· Principal comments
· Mrs. Keffer shared that we have made it through 100 days of school, and we shared how we dressed up to celebrate this moment through social media. The school was able to find a way to celebrate Valentine’s Day while following CDC guidelines. We have to prepare our students for the FSA. The state was able to extend the testing window. Scrimmages to prepare for the assessment are coming up very soon! Parents may volunteer to proctor for the scrimmages. They must be an approved volunteer. 
· Open Floor (Celebrations/Questions)
· none
· Next meeting date: April 20th at 5:30
· Skipping March due to Spring Break
· Meeting called to close at 5:46 
· 1st motion- Demara Sherman
· 2nd motion- Katie Gordon






